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DRAFT 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
Date:  October 22, 2019 
 
To:  Airport Sponsors 
 
From:  SD Aeronautics Commission 
 
Subject: State Funding for Airport Improvement Projects 
 
 
This correspondence is to notify you of the recent state match percentage changes on Airport 
Improvement Projects approved during the September 24, 2019 Aeronautics Commission 
meeting.  Beginning immediately, the Commission will no longer participate in using State funds 
on revenue producing projects such as, but not limited to; hangers and fuel systems. Beginning in 
FY2021 for all other Airport Improvement Program (AIP) projects, the State match share will be 
reduced from 5% to 3.5%. The result of this change will require you to increase your match 
amount an additional 1.5% as the FAA match rate remains at 90% federal and 10% local match.  
 
We understand this could impact your future plans and may create funding challenges for your 
AIP projects. This notification is so you can make appropriate financial changes needed to 
address the modifications made to the State match rate. The reasoning for these changes is due to 
revenues not being in line with expenditures and the need to maintain an appropriate state 
balance to continue our participation in funding future AIP projects.  
 
 
cc: Airport Planning and Design Consultant Engineers 
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